S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 2nd November 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 19th October 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/01671/F  
4 Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton

Single storey glass roof conservatory

Decision:  Support the application.

15/00080/TPO
4 Melford Close, South Wootton

T1 Oak: Heavy reduction approx 3 metres from all sides and height 

Decision:  Support the application.

15/01713/F
Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Variation of condition to Planning Permission 14/00884/F

Decision: Support the application.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/00061/TPO

Lili Serene, Hall Lane, South Wootton

T1 & T2 Willows x 2 - Remove

15/00065/TPO
The Red House, Hall Lane, South Wootton 

T1 Willow Tree – Remove
15/01288/F

Leslaw, 31 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Extensions, alterations and detached garage

15/01320/F

2 Bryony Court, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling

Post Box Update: Mrs Cornwell informed members that the relocation of the Post Office Post Box had now taken place.
She confirmed that the Post Box has been positioned at the first entrance of Avon Road opposite the Bus Shelter.

She explained that the last collection times are Monday to Friday 5pm and Saturdays 11.45am. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Oak Avenue / Castle Rising Road junction: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated email received from Mr Richard Kerkham and asked if anyone had any comments to make.

Mr Narborough informed members that a meeting had taken place on Tuesday 27th October 2015 at the junction of Oak Avenue and Castle Rising Road.
It was said that two Norfolk County Council Highways officials had met with Cllr Collis and Mr Kerkham regarding the junction.

It was explained that the Highways officials had taken measurements at the site and acknowledged that they may need to rectify the problem in the design.
Members discussed the Zebra Crossing layout, it was said that the raised table has certainly slowed the traffic down.

Representative to serve on the Policy Committee: Mrs Cornwell explained that following the resignation of Mr Clapham, a representative from the Planning Committee was required to serve on the Policy Committee.
After discussion, Mr Ken Reynolds kindly agreed to take on the role.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 16th November 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
16th November 2015
       
          

     
                           Chairman
